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South Hook Power Station Technology Welcomed But Concerns Remain.

The use of an energy efficient technology at the planned power station at the South Hook LNG terminal near Milford Haven has been welcomed by Pembrokeshire Friends of the Earth. The group, however, retains concerns about possible noise and marine impacts and is opposing the siting of the power station within the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park. 
Pembrokeshire Friends of the Earth has outlined its response in its submission to the National Infrastructure Planning registration process, the deadline for which expired recently [1].
A spokesperson for the group said:

“Pembrokeshire Friends of the Earth welcomes the fact that the South Hook power station will use Combined Heat and Power (CHP) technology [2]. We believe that all new power stations should productively use the waste heat they produce in order to maximise energy efficiency, reduce emissions of carbon dioxide, and avoid the use of damaging water cooling systems.

“We oppose the siting of this power station within the Pembrokeshire Coast National Park. National Park areas are meant to have particular regard for landscape and environmental protection [3]. This regard is rigourously implemented in response to applications for wind turbines, many of which are turned down. The same principle should apply to fossil fuel applications. Although the power station would still have a noticeable visual impact sited outside of the National Park, we believe it is important that the basic principle of greater environmental and landscape protection within the National Park areas should be adhered to.

“We are aware that many residents in the area of the proposed power station are already complaining about excessive noise from industrial and shipping activities. We believe that this problem should be addressed as soon as possible and that the proposed power station should not be allowed to add to the noise problem.

“We are also very concerned that the Pembrokeshire Marine Special Area of Conservation has been adversely impacted by industrial and other activities in the Milford Haven waterway. it is imperative that the proposed power station at South Hook does not cause further harm to this important marine environment.

“We support the proposal by Marloes & St Brides Community Council that the main CHP power station building design should be modified to incorporate a photovoltaic roof array which would operate as a Community Solar Farm.”
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NOTES

1. http://infrastructure.planningportal.gov.uk/projects/wales/south-hook-combined-heat-power-station/ 

2. The South Hook LNG terminal is already burning gas to re-vaporise the LNG which comes in on tankers at around minus 160° C. If the gas is burned to provide electricity for the plant, and to export surplus electricity to the grid, while the waste heat from this process is used to re-vaporise the LNG, there is a clear environmental benefit, particularly in terms of CO2 reduction.

3. The company originally proposed two sites for the power station, one inside the National Park and the other outside of it. It has chosen the one inside the Park.
